
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

3. REPORT ON YOUNG PEOPLE IN THE CENTRAL CITY 
 
 The Board considered a report on the outcomes of the ‘Urban Leisure – Young People in the Central 

City’ project. 
 
 The Board decided: 
 
 1. To recommend that staff work with key Council staff and youth entertainment providers to 

further investigate providing more youth entertainment in the central city. 
 
 2. To recommend that staff work with relevant Council units to further investigate young people’s 

central city safety concerns and possible solutions for these concerns, and also hold a forum 
with young people and other appropriate agencies/individuals to discuss the outcomes of those 
investigations. 

 
 3. That staff be requested to recommend a programme of youth related actions and budgetary 

requirements for introduction into the 2005/06 Long Term Council Community Plan review 
process. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


